From: Bill Booker

To: A38 Derby Junctions

Cc: Alun Jones; Tim Hancock; Simon Cope (simon.cope@eurogarages.com); Rob Green

**Subject:** TR010022 - A38 Derby Junctions highway improvement scheme

**Date:** 12 May 2020 17:14:34

Dear Sirs,

Unique Reference 20022836

We refer to the further written questions raised by the Inspectors on 5<sup>th</sup> May 2020. EGL would like to comment as follows upon the three questions raised at section 8.1 of the document:

- Qu a) The main issue relates to the suitability of the proposed access from the A52 to safely serve the EGL/McDonalds site. The Applicant has written to EGL to confirm that they are seeking comments directly relating to the proposed access alterations from Derby City Council (DCiC) as the appropriate Highway Authority for the relevant section of the A52 and they would be required to maintain the public highway element of the scheme. A response is awaited from the Applicant before progress can be made. It would be premature to consider potential alterations to the access scheme until after a response from DCiC.
- Qu b) The issue of rights is primarily for McDonalds. EGL has existing internal rights over the restaurant plot that appear capable of accommodating the new scheme. If any amendments are proposed to the internal routes however these would be best addressed now to resolve these issues and not left for subsequent discussion given that compensation arising from amendments may be substantial.
- Qu c) EGL has made direct requests of the Applicant to clarify the position in respect of the Advanced Warning Signage and again a response from the appropriate branch within Highway England is eagerly awaited.

Any further progress in relation to the Statement of Common Ground is dependent upon receipt of responses in relation to the issues commented upon above.



Please think of the environment before printing this email. SCP is the trading name for Singleton Clamp & Partners Ltd which is an ISO 9001:2008 accredited consultancy registered in England No. 3728935 at Colwyn Chambers, 19 York Street, Manchester, M2 3BA. The information contained in this message or any of its attachments is confidential and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee and may contain information that is confidential, privileged, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, reproduction or other dissemination, or taking of any action in reliance upon this content is strictly PROHIBITED. If you have received

this transmission in error please notify the sender by e-mail or telephone 0161 832 4400 and then delete this message. SCP shall not be liable for any loss caused from reliance on the contents or due to any error, bugs, viruses or malicious codes. Although we have taken steps to ensure that this e-mail and attachments are free from any virus, we advise that in keeping with good computing practice the recipient should ensure all e-mails are checked before opening.